
From: Kester, Tony <kester@aging.sc.gov>
To: <eleanor@imph.org>eleanor@imph.org

Date: 5/1/2014 12:55:34 PM
Subject: Re: Scheduling change for May 8th?

Right now I can

Tony Kester
Aging Director
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9910, Fax 803-734-9886
kester@aging.sc.gov

On May 1, 2014, at 10:33 AM, "Eleanor Stein" <eleanor@imph.org> wrote:

Hi Tony,

We might need to change our Financing and Affordability committee meeting time for May 8th... So, I'm trying 
to get a feel from the group about whether members would be able to come earlier this time around. Were you 
planning to attend next Thursday? (If I'm remembering correctly, you actually might not be available anyway 
due to “getting a raise” next
week?! Congrats again on your son's graduation!) If so, could you meet from 1:00-3:00pm on May 8th?

I'll be sending around an agenda first thing next week and can let you know for sure about the timing then, if 
not sooner.

Thanks,
Eleanor

Eleanor Stein
Long-Term Care Taskforce Coordinator
SC Institute of Medicine and Public Health
803-800-7021 (cell phone)
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